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Cass & Eighth Intersection Closure 
Traffic Signal Work 

 

Traverse City – Motorists, bicyclists, and pedestrians should be aware that the City of Traverse 
City’s contractor will continue with repairs on the traffic signal at Cass and Eighth Street.  

Work activities to repair the light will start at 8:00 am on Thursday, September 4, 2025 and will 
result in a closure of the Cass and Eighth Street intersection.  The work is anticipated to be 
completed by the end of day on September 4, 2025. 

Currently, the traffic signal is blinking red and should be treated as a four-way stop.  

This work may cause disruptions to pedestrian, bicycle, and vehicular traffic. Appropriate 
signage will be in place, and access to all homes and businesses will be maintained at all times.   

If possible, please use alternate routes avoiding this area to reduce congestion, delay, and 
promote worker safety.  

We would like to thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation. Please feel free to 
contact Chris Weber at (231) 922-4900 if you have any questions, comments or concerns about 
the work or the schedule.  
 
 

### 
 

 


